ACORN

Perfect Reunion Weather

Reunion 1998 will long be remembered for its perfect
weather and the most participation of family members
ever. Record attendance was at 124. The AM “Day
Breakers” got things off to an early start both days.
After a good cleaning of the pavilion, they served a
GREAT breakfast feast. Then, the “Day Breakers”
- turned the grills over to the B.B.Q. crew, for the PM

cooking,

Food consumed in our
busy two days, was
mounds of fruit, about 18
dozen eggs, with 20
pounds of bacon,
pancakes and other
breakfast food. The

- L momentum kept going
w1th numerous tasty covered dishes, and dozens of
ears of sweet com to accompany our two-day cookout.
The PM B.B.Q. crew grilled 50 pounds of chicken, ribs,
and 140 hot dog and sausage sandwiches.

THEN AND NOW: Compared to another memorable
reunion under a tent in Rootstown, in 1988, reunion
1998 will be remembered for its perfect weather, great
food, and record attendance. Just ten years ago our
attendance was 67 patrticipants, growing in 1998 to
the current record of 124. Additionally, the golf
activities put us over 130 when counting new faces at
this activity. Can we top this in the millennium years?

Fall Family meeting - Newcomers welcome.
Saturday, October 17, 1998 at 1:30 PM
4222 Marks Ave., Rootstown. (330) 325-7624
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1999-2000 Secretary/Treasurer

The nominating Committee met on June 25, 1998 to
compile a list of candidates to be considered for the
position of Secretary/Treasurer. Rules of the board
prohibit two officers with the same code number to
hold office at the same time. Therefore, because the
President, Vice President and Secretary/Treasurer
must be from different families, some qualified family
members will always be ineligible for nomination.
Also, an officer must be a direct descendent. It goes
without saying however, that we truly value the time,
energy, dedication and unselfish contributions from all
family members.

Members of the nominating committee contacted the
candidates to determine each candidates level of
interest and availability to fill the position. Itis worth
noting that the candidates all expressed an interest in
serving the Huth Family through much needed
committee work. The positive response from
everyone is encouraging and insures continued growth
and benefits to the family.

The committee nominated Carol Benson (12) to fill
the vacant secretary/treasurer position. Carol has
been active in committee work for several years and is
a regular participant at family meetings.

In addition to Secretary/Treasurer-Carol Benson,
other nominations were, Vice PresidentTad Huth (10),
and President Ted Huth (6). Following the practice of
moving up the ladder every two years, to complete an
eight year term, Dan Huth (12) moves to the position
of Immediate Past President.

The nominations were presented for a final vote at the
July 26 reunion meeting. Tt was “all in favor” of
electing the officers to their new position. The new
term of office will begin January, 1999.

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE NEW TEAM!

Lost/Found

A blue quilt was found left at this years reunion
facility. If yours, let us know how you want to reclaim
it.



Graduation - May 16, 1998 Ron, Heather and Yvonne

A busy May for the Davis (1) family with Heather’s
NC graduation and wedding just two weeks apart.

America needs Fatama

An international pilgrimage
displaying the life size statue of
Fatama was making its tour in Ohio
this summer. Thanks to Liz
DiCenzi (7), the statue was able to
be displayed at Rita Vuillemin’s (3)
and Marian Holibaugh’s (4) home
providing friends and family a
chance to make special prayer
offerings. In assisting with accommodations, Pauline
Yingling (1) and Marian also opened their home to the
missionaries in charge of this special event.

Wedding Bells

COLUMBUS, OHIO: On August 24, 1998 Cindy
Huth (6) and Paul Johnson were married at a private
ceremony in Columbus, Ohio at the German Village
Chapel. A camping, boating, and fishing honeymoon
added to their special event.

ORLANDO, FLORIDA: At a quiet and intimate
service, Charles Peaden and Kim Huth (8) became
husband and wife. They were married at Southside
Baptist Church on September 1, 1998 at 5:00 PM. “We
look forward to our future together and thank God for
the blessings he has bestowed upon us, the guidance
he has given us and the love and peace we have found
within each other and ourselves.” said Kim.

Thanks

Two years ago, I chose to set goals to build my duties

as president around. Your response to 1997’
communication goal and 1998’s participation goal was~"
very satisfying. Thanks for your support in making
the last two years memorable for me.

In January, 1999 the new team of officers will assume
their duties. Iam grateful for the many hours of help
family members contributed to my term, and I strongly
encourage everyone to join me in supporting our new
feam.

As I'join the ranks of other retired family officers, I
offer my congratulations and well wishes to the
continued success of our proud heritage and future

growth.

Daniel L. Huth (12)
1997-1998 Family President

theacorn@aol.com

Thanks to Gwen and Jeff Barnick (10) The Acorni
now ready to receive your news through a newly
established e-mail address, which Jeff has set up
specifically for 7he Acorn. As our e-mail comrespondent,
Gwen will also keep the Huth Family E-mail Addresses
updated for your personal family communications.
Send your happenings and your current e-mail address
to Gwen, at theacorn@aol.com (there is no space
between The and Acom).

UP AND READY TO RECEIVE
YOUR NEWS AT
theacorn@aol.com

Golf and More

Greg Johnson (9) and brother Lon did an excellent job
organizing this year’s golf outing. The growing interest
and large
turnout
didn’t faze
Greg’s ability
to satisfy the
hungity
participants.




What Family Reunions Mean to Me
By Yvonne Davis (1)

Family reunions are an opportunity to get
reacquainted with family members in a warm and
congenial atmosphere. Unfortunately, it is difficult in
such a large family, to get to know everyone once a
year. Therefore, The Acorn is a tremendous tool in
helping all of us to do the afore mentioned.

Many of the younger family members were married or
born after my departure from Ohio to California in the
early 1960’s, so I have been at a disadvantage of
knowing who belongs to whom. This is a very prolific
family and keeping up with our immediate families (1)
i.e. births, marriages, graduations, and so forth is a large
task. Again, The Acorn, and the Family directory are
very helpful in sorting all of us to the original 12. T
guess, if each generation had a spokesperson or
historian, as the original 12 siblings have, it might not
be an impossible joumey into the knowledge of each
generation. This is just an idea. However, like Dan,
our President, stated in the last Acorn it is easy to
come up with ideas, but bringing them into fruition is
next to impossible if all family members do not
participate. It seems like our worst enemy is miles
between all of us since we are scattered from all points
north, south, east, and west. I have been extremely
busy now and again that I have failed to inform The
Acornof news.

Another idea could be a chain letter to begin in Ohio
since we can't get all the news in The Acorm.

As I am writing this, time clicks away and I should
have had this mailed by now, but it is Saturday June 20
the night before we leave to drive to Ohio, knowing I
forgot Doug Brown'’s birthday card in the mail, father's
day cards etc. so I guess we all have to utilize The
Acornmore. Send those pictures, facts, news etc. to
Karen and Dan ASAP so they will be in The Acorn.

I remember the smaller reunions at Grandma and
Grandpa’s home on Wirth Avenue. Each family
brought their favorite dish to share with others. Aunt
Marian played the piano, we played cards, talked, ate,
and ate again. Iam really not a good person to ask
about family reunions since I have not been to many
of the more recent ones because of travel time etc. I
guess one of the special memories of the reunion was
when it was at Dan and Karen’s home and I was un-
able to attend, but alot of people there talked on a
tape recorder which mom (1) brought to the reunion.
Mom mailed the tape to me and it was fun to listen to
everyone’s comments. Many people, many years have
had to miss for one reason or another and T guess that
it made me feel special that each person that did take
the time to say a few words really did care about me as
a family member.

Well Wishes

Family support does make a difference. Denise and
Greg Mercer (12) would like to thank everyone for
their concern over baby Madison’s hearing problems in
her early months. Thanks to Lon and Debra Johnson’s
(9 phone calls and to all those special prayers.

We missed Colin Johnson (9) at this year’s reunion due
to his injuries sustained at camp. Hope that broken
leg is stronger every day Colin, getting you back on the
football field soon.

Reunion visiting updated us on seeing the healing
process of “TJ” Rothwell (2), Kurt Huth (6) and Jan
Huth (6) from their spring accidents. Kurt is recovering
from recent hip replacement surgery.

Send your prayers and wishes for a speedy
recovery-always a dose of good medicine
to speed up the healing process.

Table Talk

Generation: Your official expertise on the
interpretation of generation placement for the Huth
family is needed. In the 1994 Directory we made
Henry and Lauretta the first generation. After
dictionary discussion, we changed the placement to
interpret the twelve children as sharing a common
parent and forming a single stage of descent-resulting
in the first generation status. That’s what we did in
compiling the 1997 Directory.

Check your sources...your input, discussion/opinion
please.

Feedback

WOW! (That was a really big WOW on Gwen’s letter)
“The Acorn gets better with every issue! Many thanks
to all of you who give of yourselves to produce such a
valuable family newsletter.

Iloved Jim Vuillemin’s comment. 1am of the opinion

that he should have his own column in the
newsletter.”

Gwen Barnick (10)

Sunrise, FL



Wanted

If interested in continuing the Huth Tall Oaks
Newsletter, we need a writer to take over
responsibilities currently done by Karen Huth (12).
Call or write us at the correspondence address. The
Acornneeds YOU!

Whoops

The Growing Oaks’ School Yearbook should have Kelli
Huth listed as a code 8. Please make this correction to
your last newsletter.

Correspondence

Huth Tall Oaks

1245 S. Clevelnd-Massillon Rd.
Suite 8

Akron, Ohio 44321

Family Code Reference
Pauline 1 Elizabeth 7
Gilbert 2 Albert 8
Rita 3 Barbara 9
Marian 4 Richard 10
Eugene > Henry 2
Theodore 6 Daniel 12

Henry & Sally Huth (11) October 4
Martin & Liz Johnson (9) October 9
Mary Ann & Fred Blakley (3) October 18
Lon & Debra Johnson (9) October 23
Lana & Ray Kennedy (9) October 25
Daniel & Karen Huth (12) October 31
Douglas & Jolene Huth (2) November 8
Loretta & Michael Linke (2) November 17
Michelle & Don Malarcik (3) November 25
Theresa & Tom Rothwell (2) November 27
Gwen & Jeff Bamick (10) December 12

Greg & Cindy Johnson (9) December 28

Don Malarcik (3)
Patty Yingling (1)
Gregg McKeever (3)
McKenzie Johnson (9)
Ashley Hart (2)

Helen Huth (2)
Brenda Delcambre (7)
Liz DiCenzi (7)

Gil Yingling (1)

Jim Moody (2)
Jennifer Johnson (9)
Henry Johnson (9)
Mike Waltz (4)

Lilo Huth (5)

Michelle McGhee (2)
Joseph Barnick (10)
Janine Holibaugh (4)
Mark Johnson (9)
Tad Huth (10)

Tim Hartung (1)

Ray Lewis (2)

Marty Johnson (9)
Anita Moody (2)
Ray Kennedy (9)
Aaron Johsnon (9)
Julia Gonzales (1)

Cindy (Huth) Johnson (6)
Cathy Huth (2)

Karen Marie Huth (8)
Tony Brown (1)

Lois Lewis (2)

Denise Huth-Mercer (12)
Megan Rothwell (2)
Kathy Bokas (2)

Loretta Linke (2)

Jayme Bamick (10)
Kaylee Huth (10)

Larry Vuillemin (3)

Cindy Johnson (9)

Joe Holibaugh (4)
Autumn Linke (2)
Madison Mercer (12)

October 3
October4d —
October 6 __
October 6
October 7
October 8
October 8
October 11
October 11
October 22
October 23
October 23
October 26
Qctober 26

November 3
November 6
November 8
November 9
November 10
November 10
November 11
November 12
November 14
November 18
November 20~
November 23

December 3

December 7

December 8

December 9
December 12
December 13
December 15
December 16
December 18
December 19
December 23
December 24
December 26
December 28
December 31
December 31

Pleaseforgiveusifwebaveforgotteryour




Growing Oaks

Joseph Gonzalez (1) Natalia Griego (9) 8 months
Born: March 3, 1998 Daughter of
Son of Mary Margaret and Jennifer and Cecil Griego
Joseph Gonzalez

Taylor 3 1/2 and Jordan 6 months. David Kennedy (9) age 10
These Growing Oaks are the David’s favorite subjects include
children of Joseph Anthony math and art, with great interest in
Holibaugh (4), son of deceased the computer. He plays alto saxo-
family member Willicm (Billy) phone and sings in the school choir.
Holibauglh David also enjoys basketball and isa

linebacker on the football team.

Jacob Holibaugh (4)
Son of Joseph Jacob Holibaugh (4)
Grandson of Danny Holibaugh

James Kennedy (9)

St. Vincent-St. Mary High School:
Merit Roll, Honors Math, Honors
English and Art. Basketball,
football, and golf (a 1998 reunion
golf winner). At 15 years old,
James is 6’2", and still growing.
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